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	Number 4 September 2007 

Your e-newsletter from
Australian Landcare Management Systems
from Tony Gleeson, Executive Director, ALMS Group  

VOICES has been quiet for too long, but that doesn’t mean there hasn’t been anything happening with ALMS. 
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Some highlights:

Major sponsorship.  Elders is sponsoring ALMS as a voluntary certified whole-of-farm catchment linked environmental management system. This is a most significant development, not only because it helps maintain our efforts but also because it recognises the efforts of landholders and others who have made it possible. The purpose is to extend the adoption of ALMS using the software product myEMS. 

Land management plans certified. Almost 60 ALMS land management plans have been certified in South Australia, Victoria and Queensland, a major achievement given that auditing started in 2006. Congratulations to participating landholders. After a slow start we are now distributing ALMS gate signs and ALMS certificates. The responses have been positive even to this very modest form of recognition.

Green Dollar forum.  With help from Selwyn Heilbron, the ALMS Group convened a major forum in Canberra earlier this year to canvass ways to enable greater recognition of the environmental achievements of landholders. Invited speakers included Hans Joehr, Corporate Head of Agriculture at Nestle, Switzerland. Hans is also President of the Global Sustainable Agriculture Initiative. We also had an informative presentation from Gonzalo Jordan, Director of Agribusiness, Fundacion Region, Chile and Mick Keogh, Executive Director, Australian Farm Institute, who strongly put the case for differentiating agricultural products in whatever way possible, including through using environmental attributes in marketing.  The Forum was sponsored by Elders, HiFert, National Industry Food Strategy Ltd and the Rural Industries Research and Development Corporation.

EMS and QA conference in Hobart.The ALMS Group was invited to make a presentation in the session on integrating property management, environmental management, OH&S, food safety, animal welfare and QA at this conference held in August. We put forward a five-step approach based on:

· limit the integration to systems requiring external auditing 

· choose the most universally applicable issue (the environment) as the foundation issue 

· in the environmental area, restrict integration to environmental management systems (EMS) rather than various forms of self assessment and best management practice 

· use well designed EMSs defined as being ,at a minimum, whole-of-farm, catchment linked and externally audited by an accredited auditor  

· use the best tools to help implement and audit the integrated system, in other words, some form of software. 

GAZING INTO THE CRYSTAL BALL
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The ALMS Group has much to be proud of but major challenges remain, chief amongst them being getting acceptance of:

· the idea that we cannot mobilise the commercial and other drivers for improving environmental outcomes unless we have systems like ALMS to credibly recognise those achievements 

· the need to build on the environmental aspirations and capabilities of land managers rather than to impose external targets and best management practice systems 

· the need for open, transparent and informed policy development to limit  opportunities for sectoral lobbying to the disadvantage of most land managers and taxpayers 
The trouble with listing challenges is that it becomes a challenge to limit the list. However, mention must be made of the ongoing challenge to find a collaborative way through the fragmented and competitive environment created by EMS policy and funding arrangements.  [image: image3.png]



INSIDE ALMS
Board meeting. The last face-to-face ALMS Board meeting was in Ballina earlier this year, the principal activity being the development of a strategic plan and prospectus to take us through the next few years. It was also an opportunity for Board members to acknowledge the foresight and work of the ALMS Group originator and inaugural chairman, Jock Douglas AO. After a six-year involvement Jock stepped down as Chairman but remains as a Board member. The role of Chair has been taken by Dr John Drinan, a beef producer from near Singleton, NSW. John has had a distinguished career primarily in agricultural research and education and in leadership roles in the dairy industry.     

Eligibility criteria for ALMS Associate Membership revised
The current ALMS policy is that Associate ALMS Members are required to be progressing to ALMS Eucalyptus membership. This requires a second-party audit of an ISO 14001 compliant EMS. The ALMS Board has now resolved that future discussions with industry groups could include consideration of a ‘holding’ position where Associate ALMS members use myEMS to complete the ISO 14001 processes to identify activities, aspects and impacts, do a risk analysis and develop action plans. These landholders, however, would not be eligible to be audited for entry into any other ALMS Membership category.  

More about ALMS/myEMS Landcare Farming Project 

As mentioned in the highlights, Elders is now a sponsor of ALMS through the ALMS/myEMS Landcare Farming Project. The project is part of the Elders/Landcare Farming Program which was launched in Canberra in September 2006. The purpose of the ALMS/myEMS project is to improve land management in ways that recognise all participating landholders and support organisations. The objectives of the ALMS/myEMS Landcare Farming project are to:

· promote a voluntary Australian land management certification system 

· build and maintain ALMS participation 

· provide services to ALMS participants 

· demonstrate ALMS benefits. 

Spreading the word about ALMS and land management certification
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We have taken every opportunity to spread the word about ALMS.  A few snippets from the ALMS diary.

Australian Government. A year ago Jock Douglas and I met with the Hon. Sussan Ley, Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister for Agriculture, Fisheries and Forestry and DAFF officials. The purpose of the meeting was to convey the recommendations of the May 2006 ALMS/RIRDC Forum on a voluntary Australian land management certification system. The judgement from the Secretary and DAFF was that establishing a certification system would be interference in the ‘market’. The ALMS view is that it would be an enabling mechanism for both market and non-market drivers. It appears the government is unlikely to change its view unless there is a clear message from industry. 

VFF EMS Forum. Also late last year at the invitation of the Victorian Farmers Federation I gave a presentation to a VFF Pathways to EMS Forum held in Melbourne. The VFF/Victorian DPI approach is to allocate resources to increasing awareness of approaches related to EMS through ‘Pathways to EMS’. I can’t see how this will efficiently result in worthwhile outcomes. Victoria generally would do better to extend the excellent work in the Gippsland---and cease opposition to the adoption of ALMS and the use of myEMS.

Australian EMS Association. Genevieve Carruthers (ALMS Board member), Linda Nankervis (ALMS member) and I each made a presentation to a seminar in Sydney organised by the Australian EMS Association. Linda highlighted how the structured EMS approach helped community cohesion, learning and concerted action focused on environmental and productivity outcomes. 

ALMS promotes EMS to NFF. ALMS board members, Drew English and Nelson Quinn, accompanied me when I gave a presentation on the relationship between EMS and ecoservices to the NFF Environment and Native Vegetation Committee. The key messages from ALMS were that the two approaches are complementary and many of the problems of designing and implementing an ecoservices program could be overcome by building it onto an EMS approach. 

ALMS seminars to Elders Branches: Over the past six months I delivered seminars to Elders branch staff and local NRM representatives at Hamilton, Caboolture, Goulbourn, Smithton, Roseworthy and Merredin. 
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REALITY CHECK 

The following is an extract from a presentation on environmental and agricultural imperatives that I gave at the Fenner Conference in Canberra last November.

Economic reality - the real gross value of agricultural production hardly changes and aggregate net farm profit continues to fall. 

Production reality - agricultural production and exports rise dramatically. 

Environmental reality - practices do change but domestic and international communities remain concerned about environmental indicators. 
Another View
From a Dairy Husbandry Professor, Ontario Agricultural College, 1920s
 “The dairy cow is the foster mother of the human race”
---if only we’d known pre-deregulation!
Global reality - the number of starving people has stabilised at about one billion. 

These realities are different to the impressions created by agricultural industry analysts and promoters. These are the realities notwithstanding substantial investment in agricultural R&D and dramatic increases in water use for agricultural purposes. 

Our institutional arrangements, our organisations, policies and programs, deliver us these realities and we need to change them. We need to build on the diverse values and aspirations of land managers. We need to enable and support change beyond the incremental. We need to recognise that ecosystems are integrated and that it is our institutional arrangements that fragment and cause the need for integration. In short we need to recognise excellence in land management across a spectrum of beliefs and values. This is what the ALMS Group is about. 

[image: image5.png]



CONTACT US 

The ALMS Group “Avondale” Vinegar Hill Rd, Legume NSW 
Phone: (07) 46664112
Email: syncons@bigpond.com 
Web: www.alms.org.au
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